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PRESIDENT 

Alfred G. Adams 

502-541-6469 

alfredg.adams@gmail.com 

 

1st VICE PRESIDENT 

John Inman 

256-518-9490 

inman_john@hotmail.com 

 

2ndt VICE PRESIDENT 

Vastell Williams 

256-886-1344 

VHV.Williams@yahoo.com 

 

SECRETARY TREASURER 

Al Renz 

256-772-7929 

optimist3480@aol.com 

 

Club meets 

1st, 2nd, & 4th Thursdays 

At 11:45 am 

Check Website for 

location 

hsvoptimists.org 

 
 

Opening 

The Club’s monthly business meeting was held Thursday, 

September 17 at the Huntsville Optimist Park. First Vice 

President Vastell Williams presided. He called on Alberto 

Duarte to ask the blessing and then called on Jesse Lang 

to lead us in the Pledge of Allegiance. The menu for the day 

included Beef and Turkey sandwiches, pasta salad, 

cauliflower crunch, and five assorted cake slices. 

Business Meeting 

After lunch Vastell called the meeting to order and said 

that he was passing around signup sheets for committees 

and monthly speakers. Al Renz said that he was passing 

around the sign-up sheet for the Installation Banquet for 

those who had not signed up and to confirm or cancel the 

“maybes.” We had 14 members in attendance including 

our newest member, Alex Chu. 

Finance Report 

The next order of business was presentation of the 

financial statement for the eleven months ending August. 

We had revenues of $ 14,557.10 and expenses of $ 

11,699.94 for a net of $ 2,857.16. However, $ 2,505.10 of 

the revenue was from the fund raiser and Klimek 

payments, so the net from operations was around $ 

300.00. 

We have spent $ 25,243.94 on youth activities and the 

Foundation had issued a check for $ 2,500 directly to 

Christmas Charities as a Community Service Grant. 

 



Our business meeting 

is held on the 3rd 

Thursday of the 

month at the Optimist 

Recreation Center on 

Oakwood Avenue 

 

 

DIRECTORS 
2 YEAR 

Tom Casteel 

256-882-9380 

tom@leetsac.net 

 

Richie Myers 

256-658-6343 

val1jean@yahoo.com 

 

 

1 YEAR 

Andrew Driver 

256-374-7934 

dsalesdriver@gmail.com 

 

Bob Martin 

256-722-8062 

bmartin12@bellsouth.net 

Gay Pepper 

256-288-4321 

gaypepper@fcb-hsv.com 

 

 

NEWSLETTER EDITOR 

 

Clyde Nevins 

256-881-8215 

clyde.nevins@Juno.com 

 

Our bank balance at the end of August was $ 2,184.54 

and our potential cash position after reimbursement from 

the Foundation and collection of outstanding dues was     

$ 9,023.72. 

Committee Reports 

Tom Casteel reported on our Band 

Program and stated that we now have 

159 instruments and all but 6 are 

currently in the schools. There are 17 

schools involved. 

 

Alberto reported that we now have an Advisor 

for the JOOI Club at Whitesburg MS. Her 

name is Becky May. He will set up an 

installation as soon as possible. Al Renz 

reported that we have JOOI Clubs in four 

schools, Chapman, Morris, Madison 

Academy, and Whitesburg that did not re-

charter last year. If we are able to get those clubs 

restarted, like Whitesburg, they will have to be chartered 

as new clubs and the appropriate forms will have to be 

submitted. 

Our new member, Dr. Chu stated that JOOI clubs are one 

of the most important missions of our club. 

Alberto reported on the Foundation’s funds at 

Regions. At July 31 the balance was $ 

879,702.13, but because of the market drop in 

August, the balance at August 31 was $ 

835,073.53. As of September 17th we had 

recovered some to a balance of $ 838,034.34. 

The Foundation would meet today with National 

Bank of Commerce to receive their investment ideas. 

 

mailto:clyde.nevins@Juno.com


Closing 

There being no further business to come before the meeting, Carl Winkler led us in 

the Optimist Creed.  

Al Renz 

Optimistic Quote of the Week 

“To be happy, drop the words if only and substitute instead the words 

next time.” 

~Smiley Blanton, M.D. 

CALENDAR 

9/24  Thursday 6:30 pm Optimist Recreation Center 

  Installation Banquet  

Special Guest – Governor Tolanda Beal 

10/1  Thursday 6:00 pm Mullin’s Restaurant 

  TBD –  

10/6   Tuesday 4:00 pm 1st Commercial Bank – Whitesburg Dr. 

  Board Meeting  

10/8  Thursday 11:45 am Mullin’s Restaurant 

  TBD –  

10/15  Thursday 11:45 am Optimist Recreation Center 

  Business Meeting - Food – (TBD)  

10/22 Thursday 11:45 am Mullin’s Restaurant 

  TBD –  

10/29  Thursday 

  NO MEETING – 5th  Thursday 
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